
Saint  Andrew’s  Episcopal  Church  
90  Broadway    Methuen,  MA 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in 

Christ, 

 

Earlier today, after our Sunday 

worship, I sat in during the 

meeting of the book club.  

Then I joined the confirmation 

class for a while.  There was 

truly lively and amazing discus-

sion in both meetings.  The 

theological reflection was 

deeply insightful, and immedi-

ately practical, to the work of 

trying as hard as we can to 

lead faithful lives.  I was struck 

in the same way by conversa-

tions I had with several individ-

ual parishioners this morning 

as they shared stories about 

their Lenten experiences this 

year.  It’s a real gift to be in a 

place where this kind of talk 

seems to happen so naturally. 

I think we’re willing to share 

this way because we have 

come to understand we can do 

so safely and well-supported 

by friends who want to share, 

too.  There is truly encourage-

ment and hope to be found in 

Lent if we share it together. 

 

We have a way to go before 

Easter (April 8th), but I know 

that we like to plan ahead. So 

there are some dates to re-

member: 

 Palm Sunday will be April 1st.  

We will have a 9:30 service. 

 Maundy Thursday will be 

April 5th, with worship at the 

church at 7 PM. 

 The Way of the Cross will be 

held at the church at 7 PM 

Good Friday, April 6th. 

 Our Easter Sunday service 

will be at 9:30 on April 8th. 

 

In the meantime, I encourage 

you to observe a holy Lent.  

Join your sisters and brothers 

in worship on Sunday mornings 

as often as you can.  Try your 

best to find ways to heed Je-

sus’ message in this morning’s 

Gospel:  give thanks for your 

salvation by putting aside 

temptations from the world 

that draw you away from God, 

and try to concentrate on spiri-

tual and personal changes 

that we have learned, by Je-

sus’ example, lead us along 

God’s path.  My hope and 

prayer for each of you is that 

you will feel the inspiration of 

the Holy Spirit urging you, and 

showing you the way. 

 

Please know that I keep you in 

my prayers, as I know you 

keep me in yours.  God Bless 

You! 

   

Faithfully yours in Christ. 

 

Rev. Joe 
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OFFICE HOURS:   

M, W & TH 8:30 am-12:30  

Parish Administrator  

Janet McDonald 

 Office Phone and Fax: 

 978-689-0463 

E-mail: admin@standrewsmethuen.org 

Reverend Joseph Wilkes                             
  617-957-2960 

Senior Warden            

Janet Ratcliffe  

 978-682-5606 

E-mail - janetratcliffe@comcast.net 

Junior Warden            

Laura Walta 

E-mail - laura@walta.org 

Clerk of the Vestry 

Molly Ratcliffe    

603-860-4331 

Vestry Members 

James Beagan, Beverly Brown, 
Paula Campbell, Val Carey,  Betty 
MacKay, Janet Ratcliffe, Molly 
Ratcliffe, Beth Regan, Huib Walta, 
Laura Walta, and Joseph Wilkes 

Religious Education   

Mary-Ellen Briggs 

978-208-8809 

Pledge Clerk  

Elaine Morissette  

         978-683-8841 

          E-mail ð remor20@aol.com   

Computer/Web 

Huib Walta  

webmaster@standrewsmethuen.org 

 

Please do not hesitate to call Rev. Joe 
or Janet  at any time at the above 
numbers with pastoral  emergencies.  
Be sure to inform them if you or 
anyone you know in the parish is ill 
and/or in the  hospital.  

GRAPEVINE  

MESSAG E  FROM  SEN IOR  WA RD EN  

Dear St. Andrew's Friends, 

 

I write this on the first week-

end of March and, although it 

looks like a winter wonder-

land outdoors as a result of 

our first snowstorm of the 

year, Spring, my favorite sea-

son, is just around the cor-

ner.   In just a few short 

weeks, New England will 

wake up from its long winter 

nap.  There will be green 

grass, buds on the trees and 

the daffodils and tulips will 

bloom.   Easter is less than a 

month away.   Spring is a 



time of renewal and fresh 

starts.   Why not make Spring 

2012 your time for a fresh 

start with St. Andrew's?  Re-

new your commitment by join-

ing your church family for 

worship and fellowship.   If 

you haven't been to church 

recently, the 9:30 service 

once again has a choir (and 

hats off to Craig Seaman, our 

organist, for getting this group 

together).  Our Sunday 

school continues to be staffed 

by dedicated volunteers and 

welcomes our children every 

week.   Later this spring, on 

Pentacost Sunday, a group of 

Sunday school children will 

receive First Commun-

ion.  There are also many 

opportunities for fellowship, 

including weekly coffee hour, 

the upcoming St. Pat's dinner, 

Easter breakfast and our new 

monthly book discussion 

group.   Finally, offer your time 

and talent to St. An-

drew's.  For the most part, we 

are a volunteer-run organiza-

tion and can use every bit of 

help that is offered to 

us.   We have short-term, get 

in and out type projects, as 

well as those that are long-

term.   We can work around 

your busy lives and schedules 

and also make use of your 

special gifts and talents.   I 

invite you all, no matter your 

current degree of participa-

tion, to get into the spirit of 

the season by refreshing your 

relationship with St. Andrew's. 

  

See you in church, 

Janet 
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SEN IO R  WA RD EN  MESSAG E  (CON T . )  

Early  Spr ing Issue  

SH ROV E  TUESDAY  PA NC AK E  SUP PER  

Many thanks to Val Carey and her kitchen helpers: Paula Campbell, 

Maryellen Briggs, Patti Eldred, Beth Regan, Robert Pauley and Janet 

Ratcliffe, for a very successful Shrove Tuesday Pancake Sup-

per.   Pancakes, bacon, sausage, fresh strawberries, juice, coffee and 

tea were served to a crowd of 35 parishioners and friends.   The food 

and fellowship were fabulous.   Be sure to join us next year!   

mal.   And as often happens, 

maintenance costs and winter 

costs seem to work so when 

one is low, the other is 

high.  After two good years, 

the maintenance costs for our 

very important rentals are 

running high, eating up ap-

proximately 50% so far of 

what was budgeted for the 

whole year, exclusive of what 

was planned for a new rectory 

roof.  The estimate for the 

roof also came in at about 

twice what was budg-

eted.  Also, the Boston Globe 

today estimated that insur-

ance renewals will see much 

higher premiums this year 

due to the storms of 2011.   

  

After two good years in which 

we were able to return money 

At the end of February, the 

f i s c a l  s i t u a t i o n  i s 

guarded.  Our pledge income 

for the first two months is 

$7305, but to be on track 

versus the amount pledged, 

ou r  to ta l  sh ou l d  be 

$8830.  That is a fairly signifi-

cant shortfall of 17%. 

  

 I am sure that everyone feels 

that the warm winter has 

helped our bottom line.  It 

certainly has lowered both our 

heating and plowing costs, but 

not as much as one would 

think.  Heating costs for the 

church are still  $4,750.  Do 

the math on your own heating 

costs at home, especially if 

you use oil.  I was surprised to 

see my costs for gas heat 

were running at 80% of nor-

borrowed from our savings 

reserve, and to hold money 

aside to smooth our variable 

expenses,  we are probably in 

for a bumpy ride this year, and 

will be dipping heavily into 

those reserves.  Some of that 

was already budgeted, but not 

sufficiently so.  What we must 

all do is fulfill our pledges, be 

conservative in any expendi-

tures you make for the church, 

and help in the work of sug-

gesting and implementing any 

cost saving opportunities. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Jim Beagan, 

Treasurer 

MESSAG E  FROM  TR EA SU R ER  
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If  anyone would like to 

join the Altar Guild, 

we would love to have 

you. We need your 

help.  Please see Gail 

Ratcliffe if  you 

are interested and she 

will be glad to give more 

information. 

channel. When a note is 

played, this valve outside the 

chest opens, causing the air 

pressure in the channel drop, 

which in turn causes the pipe 

valve to open. And if there is 

wind in the stop channel, the 

wind will then blow through 

the pipe, causing it to sound. 

 

To allow access to all these 

internal valves, there are 

many removable panels. But, 

because all of these mecha-

nisms depend on proper wind 

pressure, and even a slight 

wind leak can cause pipes to 

cypher (sound unintention-

ally), these panels need to 

completely seal in the wind. 

All of the panels are gasketed 

with thick leather, but over 

For the last Grapevine I wrote 

an article giving an overview 

of the organ at St. Andrew’s. 

This article will give a little 

more technical information 

about the actual workings of 

the organ, with an explanation 

of how the funds from the 

capital campaign will be used 

to refurbish the organ. 

 

A pipe organ functions by 

blowing wind through various 

combinations of pipes, under 

the control of the organist. The 

pipes are arranged on the 

windchest in a large grid: in 

one direction they are ar-

ranged by stops; in the other 

direction they are arranged by 

notes. Under each stop is a 

large sealed compartment, 

called a stop channel. Turning 

on a stop opens a valve, which 

in turn allows wind into the 

stop channel. And under each 

individual pipe is a valve, 

which opens when the associ-

ated key is played. All of the 

pipe valves for each note are 

connected with a small wind 

the last century this leather 

has dried out and does not 

seal completely. Also, the 

wooden panels shrink in the 

dry winter seasons, and ex-

pand in the humid summer 

seasons, so that tightening the 

screws in the winter is only a 

temporary remedy. So the first 

part of the work on the organ 

will be to replace the gasket-

ing on all the panels, and in-

stall springs on the screws, to 

compensate for the changes 

in the seasons. 

 

Again, I need to say how 

pleased I am to play this his-

toric instrument every week, 

and delighted that the church 

values the organ enough to 

raise funds for its upkeep. If 

you are interested in knowing 

more about the organ and the 

scheduled projects, please 

feel free to ask me. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Craig Seaman, Organist and 

Music Director 

TH E  ORGAN  AT  ST .  AN D R EWõS  
(PA RT  2 )  

TO G ETH ER  NOW  CAP ITA L  
CAM PAI G N  UPDATE  

Many thanks to the families that made our 

campaign such a huge success.  While we are 

still updating the records with the latest con-

tributors, to date we have 27 pledges ranging 

from $100 to $15,000 for a total of 

$95,940.   Rest assured we will put every 

penny to work as we renovate the parish hall 

and repair/refurbish the organ!  The Campaign 

Committee will also be reaching out to local 

businesses for financial support, as well as 

applying for some grants.  

As you know, the diocese is handling all of the 

collection and record keeping for us.  We re-

ceived our first quarterly check in February, 

and have opened a separate bank account just 

for the Campaign.  We are in the process of 

forming a Capital Projects Steering Committee 

to guide the effort.  Our first order of business 

will be to determine the proper sequence of 

projects, and to go out to bid on the first pro-

ject so that we can get started.  We will keep 

the parish updated as we go along. 

 

Huib Walta, Chairman 



Grapevine  

All services are held on Wednesday, begin at 12 noon and are followed by a light 

lunch. All are welcome to attend both service and lunch; no reservations needed!! 

 

March 14 at Rolling Ridge Conference Center  Great Pond Road in North Andover 

Homily by the Rev. James Todd 
 

March 21 at First-Calvary Baptist Church  586 Massachusetts Avenue in North Andover 

Homily by the Reverend Margaret Goad 
 

March 28 at Lawrence General Hospital  One General Street in Lawrence  

Homily by a staff member. 
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PA STO RA L  CA R E  A N D  PRAYER  L IST  

LEN TEN  M I D -WE E K  SERV I C ES  2012 

Please notify the church office if 

you or someone in your family is 

ill or hospitalized.   

In addition to keeping you in our 

prayers, our Pastoral Care team 

would like to send one of its 

members to visit you and bring 

communion.  We refresh the prayer 

list quarterly.  Please contact the 

o f f i c e  9 7 8 - 6 8 9 - 0 4 6 3  o r 

admin@standrewsmethuen.org if 

you wish keep someone on the list 

or add someone new. 

MARCH 17, 2012 at 5pm 

Tickets:  Adults, $12 - Child 5-12 yrs, $6 

Child under 5yrs, Free (978-686-7770) 

 Gift Basket Raffle 

 50/50 Raffle 

 Irish Sing-along 

 Irish Step Dancers 

SAI N T  PATR I CKõS  DAY  D I N N ER  

SUM M ER  CAM P  
Information regarding the Bar-

bara C. Harris Camp is now 

available in the church office.  

This includes a registration 

form. 

Nine  weeks of different pro-

grams are offered at this over-

night, faith-based camp for 

kids in grades 4 through 11 

from June 11th - August 13th.  

Day camp is available for 1st 

through 4th graders. 

The camp is lo-

cated on Otter Lake 

in the Monadnock 

region of southwest 

New Hampshire.   

Happy Camping! 



CH U RCH  BO OK  CLU B  
The next read selected for book club 

is Sarah’s Key by Tatiana de Rosnay.  

Anyone interested may contact Krista 

McLeod for a copy.  The next meeting 

will take place the Wednesday after 

Easter on April 11th at 6:30pm. 
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REPRESENTATIVES ELECTED AT 2012  

ANNUAL MEETING/APPOINTED BY VESTRY 

SENIOR WARDEN:  Janet Ratcliffe 

JUNIOR WARDEN:  Laura Walta 

TREASURER:  Jim Beagan 

CLERK:  Molly Ratcliffe 

VESTRY:  Betty MacKay and Beverly Brown 

DELEGATES TO DIOCESAN CONVENTION: Richard Falk and Laura Walta 

DELEGATES TO DEANERY:  Jim Beagan and Betty MacKay 

COMMUNITIES TOGETHER:  Beverly Brown 

HISTORIAN:  Dave Marsh 

The book for the month of May has 

also been decided.  It is a non-fiction 

choice called The Year of Living Bibli-

cally, One Man’s Humble Quest to 

Follow the Bible as Literally as Possi-

ble, by A. J. Jacobs. 

continue our weekly dona-

tions.  As you shop, we ask 

you to remember these fami-

lies and pick up one (or more) 

items on our list and bring it 

with you to church.  It all adds 

up and is a great help!   

Each week we give the follow-

ing to each family:  Tuna, ce-

real, pasta, pasta sauce, 

green veggies, yellow veggies, 

Thanks to 

many of you, 

we again were 

able to give 

food to six 

families in the Arlington 

Neighborhood each week.  

We have many faithful do-

nors; it is such a help!   

As spring arrives, new needs 

will arise and we will strive to 

soup, peanut butter, jelly or 

fluff.  In addition we purchase 

milk and bread, so a mone-

tary donation is also helpful. 

 

Thank you for your continued 

help!      Bev Brown 

TH E  FOO D  PAN TRY  

òWe read fiction and non-fiction.  We  seek books that enlighten and enrich our spiritual journey.  

We seek books that tell stories or have characters to which we can compare and contrast our 

own faith journeys .  We seek books that challenge our notions of God, conventional religion, 

heaven, and good and evil.  We seek books that challenge us to think about the human family 

and our relationship to our world  and our history.  We seek books about comparative religions 

and alternative faiths.  We select books that will create discussion and make us think!ó  
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THANK YOU LETTER FROM THE 
ARLINGTON NEIGHBORHOOD 



April 8  Sarah Ratcliffe 

April 9    Charlie Currie 

April 9   Julia Rourke 

April 23  Alex Wunderlich 

April 25  Kassandra Milo 

March 29  Peter Maccaro 

 

April 2  Shauna Dalrymple 

April 4  Jameson Falk 

April 5  Beverly Brown 

 

 

HAP P Y  B I RTH DAY !  

EA STER  FLOW ER  MEMO RI AL S  

Those  wishing to give to the Easter Flower Memorial Fund in 

memory of a loved one, please have  information to Gail 

Ratcliffe by  April 1, Palm Sunday.  Thank You. 

Please join us for our annual Easter Breakfast  

before the 9:30am service at about 8:15am on  

Sunday, April 8th.    

Everyone is welcome.   

Please call the office if you need additional information. 

AN N UA L  EA STER  BR EAKFA ST  
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A PRAYER IN SPRING 

Oh, give us pleasure in the flowers to-day;  

And give us not to think so far away  

As the uncertain harvest; keep us here  

All simply in the springing of the year.  

 

Oh, give us pleasure in the orchard white, 

Like nothing else by day, like ghosts by night;  

And make us happy in the happy bees,  

The swarm dilating round the perfect trees.  

 

And make us happy in the darting bird  

That suddenly above the bees is heard, 

The meteor that thrusts in with needle bill,  

And off a blossom in mid air stands still.  

 

For this is love and nothing else is love,  

The which it is reserved for God above  

To sanctify to what far ends He will, 

But which it only needs that we fulfill.  

 

Robert Frost 
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PL ED G ES  FO R  2012 
TH A NK  YO U !  

Please consider helping 

out with the coffee hour 

ministry and take a 

turn providing cookies 

or pastries. 

The sign up sheet is on 

the door connecting the 

downstairs parlor and 

kitchen. 

Donna and Douglas Allbee 

Dorothy L. Archambault 

James Beagan 

Mark and Juanita Bowes 

Joyce Brearley 

Mary Ellen Briggs 

Beverly A. Brown 

Blanche Campbell 

Paula Campbell 

Valerie and James Carey 

Claire Cavanaugh 

Sharon Chase 

Carol Collopy 

Charles A. Currie 

Deb Donegan 

George and Trudi Driscoll 

Anne S. Duffy 

Patti Eldred 

Jim and Carol Elliott 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Falk 

Elizabeth E. Feugill 

Dorothy Haney 

Mr. and Mrs. George H. Hargreaves 

Albert S. Harvey 

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Hill 

Kathleen Hillis 

James and Tammy Kelley 

Norma Lee 

Betty MacKay 

Joseph W. Madden 

Mr. and Mrs. John Markavitch 

David S. Marsh 

William McBride 

Joanne and Fred McCraw 

Matt McKeon and Krista McLeod 

Christopher and Elecia Miller 

Elaine M. Morissette 

Harry Noorigian 

Evelyn Ratcliffe 

Gail Ratcliffe 

Janet Ratcliffe and Robert Pauley 

Molly Ratcliffe 

Beth Regan 

Bertha Rothwell 

James D. Shirton 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Sparta 

Lisa Storie 

Laura and Huib Walta 

Nancy and Reggie Weisenborn 

Rev. Joseph W. Wilkes 

Erin Williams 

Frank J. Worthy 

Doryce C. Wunderlich 

Karl and Deb Wunderlich 

We gratefully acknowledge those parishioners who have pledged their financial sup-

port to St. Andrew’s for the 2012 calendar year.    Not only is your financial support 

critical to our well-being, your willingness to return your pledge card  has been ex-

tremely important for planning and budgeting for 2012.  This list will be updated to 

the extent any additional pledges are received.   In the meantime, please contact 

Elaine Morissette if you have any questions on your pledge. 

 MEM OR IAL S  
Memorial Fund 

Lawrence Shirton 



HO LY  WEEK  

90 Broadway 

Methuen, MA  01844 

SAINT  ANDREW ’S 
EPISCOPAL  CHURCH  

Phone: 978-689-0463 

E-mail: 

admin@StAndrewsMethuen.org 

MARK  TH E  DATE  

 March 17th  Annual St. Patrick’s Dinner, 5:00pm 

  April 8th  Annual Easter Breakfast, 8:15am 

  April 11th  Book Club Meeting,  6:30pm 

 

If you have an email 

address and are not 

currently on our email 

distribution list, please 

contact the office.  

Distributing the 

Grapevine via email is 

a tremendous cost 

savings for us. 

Thank you! 
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 April 1st    - Palm Sunday, 9:30am service. 

 April 5th  - Maundy Thursday, 7pm worship service. 

 April 6th  - Good Friday - The Way of the Cross at 7pm. 

 April 8th  -  Easter Sunday, 9:30am service. 


